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PROJECT STATUS 

Riverside City College (RCC) 

 
RCC 5-Year Capital Construction Plan with State 

Life Science/Physical Science Reconstruction Project 

 

Final Project Proposal (FPP) is approved by the State Chancellor Office and expected to be funded in 
2020/2021 fiscal year. Revised FPP budget received from the State is $35,201,000 (State: $27,356,000, 
Measure C: $6,100,536 and other college resource: $1,744,464).   
 

Greenhouse Building Project 
The project received the Division of the State Architect (DSA) approval and is currently at the bid phase. 
Contract will be awarded by the Board of Trustees in May and construction to start in June.  

Facilities Master Plan (FMP) Update 

 

College has reengaged planning architect, Gensler, to supplement the FMP with facilities programming 
requirements, buildings sizes and projects budgets. Final deliverable received and under review.    

  

Moreno Valley College (MVC) 

Facilities Master Plan (FMP) Update 

 

College presented 2019 FMP update to the Board of Trustees in June 11, 2019 and received approval.  
The final report with full narrative will be complete by the end of June 2020.  
  

Student Service Welcome Center Project 
The project received the Division of the State Architect (DSA) approval and is currently at the bid phase. 
Prime contracts will be awarded by the BOT in June 2020 and construction to start in August 2020.       

Ben Clark Training Center (Phase I) 

 

The BCTC (Phase 1) Education Center Building is in the design development stage. The Architect is 
meeting regularly with District/College to develop and meet the college programmatic requirements.  

Elevator Modernization & Fire Alarms Upgrades The project is currently under construction and installation to be complete by end of May 2020.   
 

  

Norco College (NC) 

Facilities Master Plan (FMP) Update 

 

College presented 2019 FMP update to the Board of Trustees in June 11, 2019 and received approval 
with modification.  The final report with full narrative will be complete by the end of June 2020.  
 

Soccer Field Artificial Turf Replacement  

 

The Board of Trustees approved the project in March in the amount of $500,648 of which 50% is 
funded by Measure C. The installation of the field turf is expected to complete by the end of April 2020.  
 

 




